Minutes of Meeting of Gunlake Quarries Community Consultative Committee
held at Marulan at 10.00am on 27 July 2018

1)

3)

6)

Attendance:

Don Elder (Chairman), Ken Wray (CM), Dennis Isbister (CM), Ron Switzer (CM), David Humphreys
(CM), Andrew Wade (Gunlake), David Kelly (Gunlake), Geoff Kettle (Gunlake), Scott Martin
(GMC), Tony Mulvihill (CM)

The Chairman welcomed Tony Mulvihill as a new CCC community member.
Apologies: Cheryl Bell (CM), Angus Richmond (Gunlake).
Declaration of pecuniary or other interests:

a) Tony Mulvihill declared that Gunlake had provided him with an air conditioner and an
occasional load of gravel.

b) Ron Switzer declared he has reached an agreement with Gunlake to provide approx. 300m
of fencing where some of the road upgrades have affected his property.

Minutes of meeting held on 09 March 2018 were confirmed, with an amendment to Item 7(g),
deleting the words "which will" and inserting the words "and asked to"

Business arising from the Minutes:

a) Roadworks & Property Access — Ron Switzer has raised some issues with Council on the road
upgrades such as batter stability, signage and speed limits. Council are currently
investigating these issues.

b) Noise Monitoring — EPA have informed the Chairman that a report on their noise monitoring
at Dennis' property will be sent to the parties and any complaints relevant to the EPA should
be sent via the CCC Chairman and will be investigated.

c) Haul Route Speed Limit — See company report

d) Provision of quarry production tonnages. Under the new consent Gunlake will provide 6
monthly summary of daily maximum and calendar monthly average truck numbers.

e) Gunlake will update CCC when road upgrades are completed and signed off by GM Council.

f) It was asked whether Section 94 contributions are used exclusively on the road for which
they are collected. Scott Martin will investigate and advise the CCC at the next meeting.

Correspondence

a) Chairman & Geoff Kettle re: minute taking. David Kelly will display the Minutes at meetings
and then produce a draft.

b) Letters from David Humphreys & Ken Wray re distances between trucks.

c) Letter from the Chairman to Scott Martin GMC 9/7/2018, congratulating him on his
promotion, and response from Scott Martin with thanks.

Company Report presented by David Kelly, which is attached to these Minutes.
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8) General Business

a) David Humphreys raised the issue of “spending local” and urged the Company to use as
many local businesses as possible.

b) Tony Mulvihill raised an issue with road signage, suggesting installation of signs indicating
that “Gunlake Values Safe Driving” with a number to call.

The next meeting is to be held at the quarry at 10.00am on Friday 19 October 2018.

The meeting closed at 11.15am. Members then adjourned for a bus tour to view the Primary Crusher
enclosure and the upgraded Primary Transport Route.

Confirmed

Chairman
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